
  

Proposed Road Stopping Notice  
  

  

The Invercargill City Council hereby gives notice that it has resolved to commence action to 

stop a portion of an unformed road on Green Point Road measuring approximately 2.02ha.  

  

Background  

  

The subject land is a portion of unformed road on Green Point Road measuring approximately 

2.02ha.  It is not formed and utilised as part of the road or footpath.  

  

The subject area of road is not considered to be essential in terms of traffic safety, or pedestrian 

or utility access, and the land is not required for any other public purpose under Council’s 

administration.   

  

Therefore Council proposes to implement action to stop the road in order to facilitate disposal 

of the land to the adjoining landowners.  

  

This notice is given pursuant to the provisions of Section 342 and the Tenth Schedule of the 

Local Government Act 1974.  Any person wishing to object to the proposal should lodge their 

objection in writing before 4pm on the 30 June 2023.  

  

Copies of this notice and aerial images may be viewed at the office of the Invercargill City 

Council, 101 Esk Street Invercargill.  

  

  

All objections should be addressed in writing to:  

  

The Chief Executive Officer  

Invercargill City Council  

Private Bag 90104   

Invercargill 9840  

  
  

  



 
  


